
 

 

 
2020 Texas Annual Conference May 24-27 

Texas Annual Conference of United Methodist Church  

West District News 

As reported on the Texas Annual Conference website, this year’s 

annual conference will again be held virtually.    Each day will focus 

on the Theme:  Faith, Hope, Love,  bringing everyone together again 

through Zoom. 

 This virtual event kicks off on Sunday, May 30.  There will be an 

opening worship and a message from Bishop Scott J. Jones and our 

Conference lay leader.   Annual Conference will end Tuesday, June 1.    

Registration for Annual Conference will occur with delegates receiving 

a secure link to the Zoom Session by email around mid-April.        

Registration will end on May 23, 2021. 

Only elected delegates (clergy and lay) will be eligible to participate in 

the Zoom business sessions, which will include the opportunities for 

live conversation and voting. Again, all eligible delegates will receive 

an email with instructions and dates for registration around mid-April. 

Guests and observers are welcome to view Annual Conference 2021 

on a YouTube link which will be available at www.txcumc.org each 

day of the conference. 

Information will be updated at  www.txcumc.org/tac2021.  

Also, Check out the frequently asked questions about TAC 2021 at                                
https://www.txcumc.org/tac-2021-faqs . 
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The West District Office is 

looking for a part time  

Office Assistant.   

For information and an   

application, send an email 

to Debbie Keim at  

dkeim@txcumc.org. 
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mailto:wbess@txcumc.org
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Pastors, have you always wanted to be a disciple making machine?  Join other UMC 

leaders to see a discipleship pattern that will work in your church.  Especially during 

COVID 19 days, people are asking more and more questions about church. Don’t miss 

out on this great opportunity. Join us at one of the informational webinars below or for 

more information, contact rbesser@txcumc.org.  
 

 
Tuesday March 23, 2021 2:00-2:30 p.m. 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYqcO2opzIuH9YIOFfGjDxjUqELT_Ude3DN 

 
Wednesday April 14, 2021 1:00-1:30 p.m. 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZIqf-iurzoiG9wYnqvsEPUecBJ30inF2HjY 

 
Thursday April 22, 2021 10:00-10:30 a.m. 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYudOGqrTIsHtexR5m3nAbnPDcFA1T90L4r 
 

Join us for a free May Luncheon at 
Good Shepherd United Methodist Church  
20155 Cypresswood Drive, Cypress, Texas 77433 
 
Thursday, May 6, 2021 11:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. (pre-Mother’s Day) 
Register for the luncheon here: https://www.ascendingleaders.org/umc-colabs/ 

 

mailto:rbesser@txcumc.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYqcO2opzIuH9YIOFfGjDxjUqELT_Ude3DN
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZIqf-iurzoiG9wYnqvsEPUecBJ30inF2HjY
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYudOGqrTIsHtexR5m3nAbnPDcFA1T90L4r
https://www.ascendingleaders.org/umc-colabs/
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West District Missions Grants for the spring/summer may be 

requested to support new or expanding ministries of the 

church, and to assist congregations with upcoming mission trips 

or projects. Grants normally do not exceed $3000, and may be 

of a lesser amount.   

Fill out the application and send to:   

West District, PO Box 9890, College Station, TX 77842 

You can find the application on our website at:   

http://west-district.org/missions.html  

Deadline to apply is April 30, 2021.  

Missional Excellence Grants 

Save the dates:  

April 15 and 29 :  

10 am -11:30 am  

a webinar led by Mercy Street 

‘Coping with Stress: Honest 

Space for Pastors’ 

 

September 20-22, 2021 

The Gathering:   Plans are 

underway for the 2021 Clergy 

Gathering, scheduled for Mon 

through Wed, September 20 

through 22, 2021.  We are 

planning a big “homecoming” 

gathering of fun, fellowship, 

and refreshment after so long 

of not being together.  Watch 

for more details coming soon. 

District Events 

Statement From the Bishop  

on New Mask Protocols 

To the Texas Annual Conference 

Friends, 

Decisions about worship protocols belong to local church leadership. 

But I urge all United Methodists, if they attend worship in person, to 

mask up for the love of Christ and others. The pandemic is not over, 

and continued masking, social distancing, and hand washing are    

going to be important for several more months. Please share this    

video widely. This is not a political decision, but one based on science 

which guides of love of God and neighbor. 

 Grace & Peace, 

 

Scott J. Jones 

April 8, 2021  

DLT meeting via Zoom  

At 6:30 pm 

 

April 30, 2021 

Mission Grants deadline 

 

April 25—26, 2021 

ZOOM Pre-Conference 

meetings at 6:30 pm 

 

April 27, 2021 

ZOOM Pre-Conference 

meeting at 3 pm 

 

Each district will be assigned 

a pre-conference meeting 

date but all meetings will be 

open to all delegates. 

http://west-district.org/missions.html


The Pastor’s Moving….Now What? 
A change of pastors is part of the rhythm of life for every United Methodist Church. It happens 

at some point for every church. Once a change has been announced, the goal of every pastor and church is 

to make that transition really well. Saying goodbye and hello well takes planning and careful thought. That 

is particularly true in a season when we can’t do so much of what we normally do because of restrictions 

due to the pandemic. 

Toward that end, the Office of Clergy Excellence is offering identical zoom events called “The Pastor’s 

Moving…Now What?”. The three main topics that will be covered in the events are: Saying Goodbye and 

Hello Well; the 90 Day Action Plan (this covers what the pastor will do in the first 90 days of his or her 

new appointment); and the Logistics of a Move (move policy and benefits updates). Each event will last no 

more than 90 minutes and will include time for Q&A. 

Those who should attend are: all pastors going to new appointments; SPR members and other appropriate 

leaders from churches with outgoing and/or incoming pastors as well as staff or volunteers who manage the 

finances of the church. 

All three of these events are identical. Pastors and leaders are encouraged to attend the first event after the 

appointment is announced. The sooner you attend, the more this information can help you. 

Meeting information and accompanying links are as follows: 
 

¶ The Pastor’s Moving...Now What?  April 13   7:00 pm 

 https://zoom.us/j/99589994630     

¶ The Pastor’s Moving...Now What?  May 11   7:00 pm 

 https://zoom.us/j/94158406345  

 
If you have questions about these events, don’t hesitate to contact either your district 

superintendent or Nancy Slade at nslade@txcumc.org. 
 

For paying 100% of  your 2021 

District Apportionments. 

Alexander UMC 
Anderson First UMC 
Bays Chapel UMC 
Bellville UMC 
Bethlehem UMC 
Blue UMC 
Bremond Grace UMC 
Bremond St. James UMC 
Brenham Pleasant Grove UMC 
Bryan First UMC 

Centerville First UMC 
Cooks Point UMC 
Davis Chapel UMC 
Dobbin Pleasant Grove UMC 
Evans Chapel UMC 
Farris Chapel UMC 
Flynn UMC       
Friendship UMC 
Gause UMC 
Giddings First UMC 
Huntsville Pleasant Grove 
UMC 
Kosse UMC 
Leona UMC 
Lexington UMC 
Lynn Grove UMC 
Majors Chapel UMC 
Marlin First UMC 
McKenzie Chapel UMC 
Milano UMC 

Normangee First UMC 
Paige UMC 
Pleasant Retreat UMC 
Richards UMC 
Shiro UMC 
Somerville UMC 
Wesley UMC 
Yarborough UMC 
Zion UMC 
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https://zoom.us/j/94158406345


Press Release 
February 25, 2021 
 
WASHINGTON, D.C. – In response to the further postponement of the 2020 General Conference, the Council of Bishops (COB) is 
calling a Special Session of the General Conference of The United Methodist Church (UMC) to be convened online on May 8, 
2021. 
  
According to the call letter signed by COB President Bishop Cynthia Fierro Harvey, the Special Session will be held in accordance 
with Division Two - Section II - Article II of The Constitution of The United Methodist Church as recorded in Paragraph ¶14 
of The Book of Discipline (2016). 
  
The purpose of the 2021 Special Session of the General Conference will be limited to gaining a quorum in order to suspend the 
rules for the sole purpose of allowing the use of paper ballots to act upon 12 pieces of legislation that would enable the church 
to effectively continue its work until the postponed 2020 General Conference is held in 2022.  While other potential amend-
ments were considered, it was agreed that these 12 pieces of legislation would enable the church to continue its administrative 
functions appropriately.  Click here to read the 12 pieces of legislation. 
  
All decisions will be limited to paper ballots and confined to the designated twelve (12) amendments to the Book of Discipline 
in order to fulfill the mandate of ¶511.4.d., which calls for the Commission on the General Conference “to assure full participa-
tion of all General Conference delegates,… ”  
  
Bishop Harvey stated, “The exclusive use of paper ballots will allow for the fullest participation of delegates from across the 
denomination.  Full participation on the part of all elected delegates is a justice issue that must not be ignored or sacrificed. 
This is why the convened session online must be confined solely to gaining permission for the mailed in paper ballots.” 
  
The decision to call the Special Session came in conjunction with the Commission on the General Conference’s announcement 
of a further postponement of the 2020 General Conference to August 2022.  The General Conference had been previously post-
poned to August 2021 due the COVID-19 pandemic.  It is now scheduled to take place August 29 to September 6, 2022, in Min-
neapolis, Minnesota.  Click here to read the Commission’s announcement. 
  
“Our current Book of Discipline was never written with a worldwide pandemic in mind.  When we became aware of the need 
for a further postponement, we knew that some action needed to be taken in order to free the church to operate and continue 
to fulfill its current mission until we could gather in person,” Bishop Harvey stated, noting that substantive issues related to 
separation and regionalization should be reserved to an in-person forum where debate, amendment, and discernment could be 
conducted with integrity and full participation. 
  
The Council of Bishops and the Commission on the General Conference have been working collaboratively to determine the 
best way for the General Conference to meet and maintain the Church’s current commitment to mission and ministry as a re-
sult of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
  
According to the Constitution of the Church, the Special Session of the General Conference shall be composed of the delegates 
elected to the postponed 2020 General Conference or their lawful successors. 
  
The Secretary of the General Conference will communicate with annual conference secretaries regarding the logistics of the 
Special Session. 
  
In addition, The Council of Bishops and the Commission on the General Conference have agreed on a timeline of events that 
will create a pathway for the church in this liminal time.  This timeline includes Special Sessions of the Jurisdictional Confer-
ences to be held virtually in July 2021 (for the purpose of retiring bishops, announcing coverage of areas, and determining if or 
how many bishops will be elected in each Jurisdiction) and regular in-person Sessions of the Jurisdictional Conferences follow-
ing the postponed 2020 General Conference in the Fall of 2022 (for the purpose of electing bishops, making assignments for the 
new quadrennium, electing members to General Boards/Agencies, etc.). 
  
Under this timeline, General Boards & Agencies would maintain their current memberships until after the postponed General 
Conference in 2022.  

Postponed General Conference 2020 
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https://www.unitedmethodistbishops.org/files/websites/www/pdfs/cob+call+letter+for+special+session+2021-final-feb25.pdf
https://www.unitedmethodistbishops.org/files/websites/www/pdfs/12+legislations+to+be+decided+by+the+2021+special+session+of+general+conference.pdf
https://www.resourceumc.org/en/content/General-Conference-Postponed-to-2022
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